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Randall R. Silber

          Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602





August 30, 2004

Ms. Joyce Wolfe

Eagle Construction of Virginia, Inc.

4191 Innslake Drive, Suite 100

Glen Allen, Virginia 23060



Re: 
LP/POD 4-06 Southall at CrossRidge 




Landscape and Lighting Plan Review
Dear Ms. Wolfe:
The Planning Department has completed its review of the above referenced plan and has the following comments:

a) As this POD is for multi-family development, a complete lighting plan with a photometric plan is required.  Please note the pole lights should be compatible with the CrossRidge street light pole.  There are inadequate lighting levels throughout the site. Carriage lamps should be considered at each unit entrance.  Both Police and Planning staff are concerned with the lack of lighting along the walks to the unit entrances, as well as the courtyards, and the off street parking areas, and the entrance on Coles Point Way from Gwynn’s Place.

b) Landscaping must be provided or maintained to satisfy 10-foot transitional buffer requirements along the School Board property line, including that portion adjacent to the dry pond BMP located on the Carriage Homes Section 3 property.

c) A landscape buffer must be provided equivalent to the 10-foot transitional buffer requirements adjacent to the north, south and east sides of the wet pond BMP  
d) Please show sod and seed limits. Please indicate how steep slopes will be stabilized, if not sodded.
e) Please show mulch limits.

f) The location of transformers and switch stations should be identified on the plans and a typical screening detail should be provided.
g) Guardrail where provided, should have a rusticated finish. 

h) A note should be added to the plans indicating: “The owner is responsible for replacement of any planting material located within a public easement that is removed or damaged as a result of the use or maintenance of the public facility located within the easement”.
i) The hedgerow along Coles Point Way in front of Building 1 appears to block sight distance for driveway to the south of Building 1.
j) Indicate if safety fence is required along retaining walls adjacent to Buildings 1 and 2. 
Please revise plans accordingly and resubmit six sets of revised plans for review.

If you have any questions, or if I can be of further assistance, please call me at 501-5920.








Sincerely,









Michael F. Kennedy









County Planner

Pc: James River Nurseries, Inc.

James River Nurseries, Inc.

Attention: Theresa

13244 Ashland Road

Ashland, Virginia 23005

PARHAM AND HUNGARY SPRING ROADS / P.O. BOX 27032 / RICHMOND, VIRGINIA 23273
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